
[image: image2.png]I—M; Sl EiiER Schocg

A —





YEAR 2 SUMMER 2017 NEWSLETTER
Dear Parents,

Welcome to the Summer Term and the final term for your children in Foundation Phase!  This is an important term as the children will be undertaking their first national tests as well as preparing to move up into the juniors. In addition to practising for the national tests in literacy and numeracy, we will be consolidating and building on work covered so far in Year 2 as well as learning new skills and concepts in preparation for the next stage in your child’s education. 
During the summer term homework (if set), spellings and reading folders will continue to be sent home as usual. As a reminder: spellings and homework will be sent home on a Friday to be practised/completed for the following Friday. Please could you remind your child to bring their reading folders in daily so that we can take every opportunity to read during the school day. 
PE sessions will continue to be on a Tuesday afternoon. May I remind you that for safety reasons, children should not wear any jewellery for these sessions and that girls with long hair should have this tied back. In addition, those children without their kits will not be sufficiently prepared to participate so please could kits be left on pegs until the following half term holiday when they can be sent home and washed.

During the Summer Term we will be studying the following:-

LITERACY

Literacy will continue to be taught daily. This term we will be focusing on making writing as impressive as possible by looking at interesting sentence structures and wow words. We will showcase these new skills through both fiction and non-fiction writing. Various stimuli will be used to inspire our writing such as new books, poems, pictures and video clips. In addition, we will use our reading skills to undertake various reading comprehension activities to show understanding of what we have just read.
NUMERACY
Numeracy activities will be completed daily and will build on and consolidate our numeracy work from the past terms. We will continue to focus on the basics of number work: addition and subtraction, doubling and halving, rounding and counting and becoming secure in our times tables, particularly 2s, 3s, 5s and 10s. We will work on reading time, including reading the clock in 5 minute intervals on an analogue clock and the digital alternatives. Our work on money will continue to secure skills in calculating totals and change as well as recording money with decimal points. Further numeracy work will include practical activities investigating measures, length, weight and capacity, and shape and directions.

Our next project will be: SPACE 
KNOWLEDGE AND UNDERSTANDING OF THE WORLD

Linking to last year’s work with Tim Peake’s Rocket Science experiment we will be expanding our knowledge about plants, the names and functions of their parts and what they need to grow. We will be making observations and measuring plant growth as well as keeping records of our findings. Through our wider topic work on space we will learn about the sun as a source of light as well as identifying the planets in our solar system. We will be investigating important historical figures in space exploration – using a range of historical sources to aid our learning - as well as learning about Tim Peake and his recent mission!
CREATIVE DEVELOPMENT 

This term we will be designing and making a simple product for a purpose. This will involve: using labelled sketches to show the detail of designs; using appropriate methods to cut, shape and join materials and evaluating finished products commenting on design intention and identifying changes that need to be made. Children will be able to evaluate work of others offering suggestions and advice. 

PERSONAL and SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT, WELL BEING and CULTURAL DIVERSITY

Throughout all class lessons children will continue to be encouraged to work collaboratively, develop self-esteem and confidence and learn to respect the feelings and thoughts of others. They will also be encouraged to care for and be considerate towards the plants, animals and other natural phenomena that are found in our environment. Taking turns, sharing, discussion and debate will also form part of our curriculum. 
As you can see it’s going to be a very busy term! I hope you find the above information useful and that it helps you to extend the children’s knowledge and understanding at home. If you feel you would like to help in any way with the above topics; perhaps you have specialist knowledge of a subject that you could share with the children or perhaps you have items of particular interest, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
Many thanks,
Miss Summers    
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